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March 5, 2020 

Mark R. Rupnow 

Director, Environmental Remediation 

United States Steel Corporation 

Penn Liberty Plaza 1 

1350 Penn Ave., Suite 200 

Pittsburgh, PA 15222-4211 

Re: St. Louis River U.S. Steel Superfund Site, Duluth, MN 
Notice of Intent to Perform a Natural Resource Damage Assessment 

Dear Mr. Rupnow, 

This letter is addressed to you as a representative of U.S. Steel Corporation, which the Minnesota 

Pollution Control Agency identified as a potentially responsible party for the St. Louis River U.S. Steel 

Superfund Site (U.S. Steel Site) located in Duluth, Minnesota. This letter serves as a Notice of Intent to 

Perform an Assessment and is being sent on behalf of the natural resource trustees (Trustees)1 for the 

U.S. Steel Site. 

The Trustees for the U.S. Steel Site are the State of Minnesota, acting through the Minnesota Pollution 

Control Agency and the Minnesota Department of Natural Resources, the Fond du Lac Band of Lake 
Superior Chippewa, the 1854 Treaty Authority (the Bois Forte and Grand Portage Bands of Lake Superior 

Chippewa), the U.S. Department of Commerce, acting through the National Oceanic Atmospheric 

Administration, and the U.S. Department of the Interior, acting through the U.S. Fish and Wildlife 

Service. Pursuant to the Natural Resource Damage Assessment Regulations, 43 C.F.R. Part 11, the 

Trustees have completed a Preassessment Screen, which is enclosed with this Notice. The findings, 

conclusions, and determination therein are hereby adopted and fully incorporated in this Notice. The 

Trustees intend to make the Preassessment Screen available to the public. 

1 NOAA and DOI are Federal Trustees under authority of Subpart G of the National Contingency Plan (NCP), 40 

C.F.R. 300.600(b)(1-3), pursuant to 43 C.F.R. Part 11. The State of Minnesota is a State Trustee under the NCP, 40 

C.F.R. 300.605. The Fond du Lac Band of Lake Superior Chippewa and the 1854 Treaty Authority are Indian tribe 

Trustees under the NCP, 40 C.F.R. 300.610. 
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